WAM BUSINESS MEETING
(Napa Valley, CA, March 22, 2014)
1. Bambi Douma, President, called the meeting to order.
2. Approval of Minutes: Sarah Kovoor-Misra

The minutes of the WAM 2013 Business Meeting were approved. 

3. Treasurer Report:  Kim Hinrichs

The statement of cash receipts and disbursements for 2010-2014 and the budget for 2014-15 were presented to the body, and the budget was approved.

4. Program Chair Report: Dave Hannah

Attendance: A total of 259 people attended the conference.  There were 242 full registrations (180 regular, 45 Student or Emeritus), 17 Western Casewriters, and 17 guest registrations.
Submissions/Acceptance Rate: There were a total of 175 submissions.  The overall acceptance rate for the conference was 83% (145 of 175 submissions accepted).  More specifically, 87% of Developmental Papers, 80% of traditional papers, and 79% of Workshops/Symposia/Panels were accepted.
Report on Best Papers: The Best Papers are typically selected by members of the Program Committee.  There was a unique circumstance this year where one paper was nominated for both Best Conference Paper and Best Sole-Authored Doctoral Student paper.  In order to maintain the integrity of the judging process, two subcommittees from the Executive Committee with no overlap in their members adjudicated the two different awards.
Feedback: A survey is being conducted of the membership to receive feedback about various aspects of the program.

5. Doctoral Student Consortium:  Antoaneta Petkova

The Consortium was organized by Paul Hirsch and Antoaneta Petkova.  Fifteen students and ten faculty members participated.  The program was well received.

6. 2015 Conference: Chris Zatzick

The 2015 conference will be in Kauai, Hawaii. The conference will be held at the Sheraton Hotel.   There was a request from the body to retain the Newcomer’s Breakfast name for the Friday breakfast.
7. Election Results: Bambi Douma

Presidential track: Paul Olk

Two year representative – Lori Petersen

8. International Conference Services (ICS): Dave Hannah
We are using them for the submission process.  For future conferences, they could also be of assistance in ordering food and renting audiovisual equipment at the conference hotels.

9. The 2016 conference will be in Portland, Oregon
10. Charles Vance was recognized for his efforts as Chair of the OB/HRM track which is the largest track at the conference.

11. Individuals who are interested in running for future Executive Committee positions (Presidential track, 2 year rep., Treasurer) were asked to contact Bambi Douma.

12. Chris Zatzick was recognized for his contributions as Two Year Representative

13. Bambi Douma was recognized for all her contributions and service as WAM President. 
